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M I N U T E S 

Select Board Meeting 

November 6, 2024 

Livermore Falls Town Office 

6:30 pm 

 
PRESENT: Bruce Peary, Jim Long, Will Kenniston, Jeff Bryant, John Barbioni 

 

• Chair Kenniston called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 

• The public hearing was opened at 6:30 pm 

• The public hearing was closed at 6:31 pm 

• Carrie Castonguay asked that there be two adjustments to the agenda:   
o 6.3  vote to approve the new GA appendices 

o 6.4 vote to accept a donation for thanksgiving baskets 

 

New Business:  

6.1 WWTF update – Mark Holt provided an update on the construction project at the Treatment Plant.  He 

reviewed the financials and phases of the project.  He also provided information on the septage revenue. 

6.2 ATV/UTV road access – Will Kenniston made a motion to table item 6.2 to give time for board members 
to seek community input; seconded by Bruce Peary.  Vote:  5-0-0 

6.3 Will Kenniston made a motion to approve the new General Assistance Appendices retroactive to October 

1, 2014; seconded by John Barbioni.  Vote:  5-0-0 
6.4 Jim Long made a motion to accept a donation in the amount of $1,419.34 from the customers of Fish 

meadow Cannabis for Thanksgiving Food Baskets; seconded by Will Kenniston.  Vote:  5-0-0 

 
Warrants/Abatements/Deeds/Quit Claim 

Will made a motion to approve the warrants as presented; seconded by Jim Long.  Vote:  5-0-0 

 

Board Discussion 

• Bruce Peary wanted to recognize Pam Harnden for her recent award.  He also wanted to remind people to 
wear light and/or reflective clothing when walking after dark as he had a close call with a pedestrian on 

Moose Hill Road.   

• Will Kenniston thanked the staff and election workers for their work on the 5th.  He commended town 

staff.   

• Jeff Bryant advised that the speed limit from Shuy Corner to the bottom of Cedar Street has been reduced 
to 25 mph.  He asked Carrie to see if DOT will install warning signage. 

 

Department Reports 
Mark Hold stated he would like to have a joint sewer committee meeting soon to discuss Milestone 4 work at the 

Treatment Plant.   

 

Town Manager Report 
Carrie Castonguay reported that 1,443 ballots had been cast on Tuesday and said everything went well. 

 

Public Comment 
Dana Cummings introduced himself and wanted the board to know he is available for them should they want to 

inspect his business.  

 

Adjourn  A motion to adjourn at 7:05 pm was made by Bruce Peary; seconded by Jim Long. Vote:  5-0-0 

 


